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THANK YOU to the all who helped take down the Christmas decorations.  Many hands made light work.  Karen Rooney, Colleen Barnes, Rick & 
Colleen Pearce, Amanda Dick, Ann Wolf, Denise Martin, and Helen Cahalan.  
 
THE POINSETTIAS that were on the altar during the Christmas season were in loving memory of the deceased members of Clarence & Jeanette 
Ermer families; Ray, Jo, & Joanie McLaughlin & Warren & Helen Wagner; Tom Wolf; deceased family members of Jim & Carol Weaver; deceased 
members of the George Scholl family; Adam Hanig; Jim & Renee Martin and Grandparents; Jack & Danny Degen; Penny Schissel Rust; Arnold 
Hejlik; Joanne Myers; deceased family members of Kuennen & Cahalan families; deceased members of the Osterman and Schmall Families. 
 
KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS will meet THIS Thursday, January 26th, at 7:00pm, here in the Parish Center. 
 
SPAGHETTI DINNER TO BENEFIT TERI PETERSON and family – There will be a Spaghetti Dinner next Sunday, January 29th, in the Parish 
Center serving 11:00am–2:00pm.  Free Will offering- all proceeds going to Teri to help with expenses.  There will also be a silent auction and 
raffles.  Please keep Teri in your prayers. 
  
CATHOLIC SCHOOLS WEEK is January 29th–February 4th.  Newman Catholic will be kicking the week off with a Sundae Social on Sunday, 
January 29th, from 12:30pm–2:00pm in the Elementary Gym!  Come enjoy a sundae, tour the school, and meet the teachers.  All are welcome – 
bring your family, friends, and neighbors.  More details to come on other events planned throughout the week. 
 
NCYC 2023 – Calling all Sacred Heart students that will be in High School the Fall of 2023!  You are eligible for the National Catholic Youth 
Conference that will held in Indianapolis on November 16 – 19, 2023.  Letters were either sent home or mailed out this past week with the 
information about NCYC to all eligible students’ parents.  Deadline to commit to NCYC will be Monday, January 30th due to the extensive 
planning that is done by our Archdiocese.  If you have any questions about NCYC, please contact Tammy Hrubetz at 515-238-7448.  
 
VALENTINE’S DAY MEAL FUNDRAISER – Order forms were due last weekend for the pizza and cookies.  Monetary donations are 
accepted, as well – you may make the check out to Sacred Heart or Alzheimer's Association, and if cash or check made out to Sacred Heart, 
please put it in an envelope marked “Alzheimer's Association.”  You may also donate online using the Sacred Heart Rockwell Team Page at 
alz.org/thelongestday. Click on Search and enter Sacred Heart Rockwell.  You have the option to donate or join our team - if you join our team 
and donate $20, you should receive a t-shirt!  This page was created by Kim Thyne so you will see her listed as our team captain.  Looking 
forward to a successful fundraiser for this organization that hits home for many of us.  Sunday, February 12th, from 11:00am–1:00pm is the day 
of the fundraiser – whether you chose dining in or carrying out.   
 
LENTEN LONGINGS GROUPS – If anyone is interested in joining a Lenten Longings group this Lent, let the office know.  Helen will be ordering 
new books and needs a count.  One will meet Sunday evenings and one will meet in the morning either Tuesdays or Wednesdays in the Parish 
Center.  If anyone would like to host a group, please let the office know and we will post in the bulletin.  ASH WEDNESDAY is February 22nd which 
is coming up fast! 
 
SURRENDER NOVENA – There are extra copies of the Surrender Novena available at the entrances.  Please take one for yourself or your family 
members. 
 
PRAYER CHAIN – There is a new list for the prayer chain on the table going into the Parish Center.  If you are on the chain, please take one 
with you.  If you would like to be added to the prayer chain, let the office know. 
 
LENTEN FISH FRY – The Knights of Columbus, along with the Ladies Guild, will be hosting four fish fries during Lent in the Sacred Heart Parish 
Center.  They will be held on the following Fridays: February 24th, March 3rd, March 10th, and March 31st.  They will be serving fish, baked 
potatoes, baked beans, coleslaw, dinner roll, and drinks from 5:00pm–7:00pm or until gone.  It will be a free will offering again this year.  Hope to 
see everyone there (and bring a friend or two)! 

 
LENTEN BREAKFASTS by the Ladies Guild will be every Sunday during Lent except for Irish Fair Sunday.  

 
IRISH FAIR – The date is set!  It will be Sunday, March 26th.  Mark your calendars now.  We are looking for someone to chair the kitchen on 
Sunday only.  The Prep work will be done on Saturday.  Let the office know if you are interested: 641-822-4950.  We will be looking for donations 
for our auction again this year.  If you know of anyone to contact for a donation, it is not too early to start asking.  We are always open to new 
ideas for the fair! 
 

Mass Schedule and Intentions: 
Sunday, January 22nd – 8:00am (Rosary at 7:30am) 

+ Eileen Thilges 
Thursday, January 26th – 5:30pm 
 (Adoration & Confession beginning at 5:00pm) 

+ Paul Bamrick 
Sunday, January 29th – 8:00am (Rosary at 7:30am) 

+ Tom & Eleanor Madden 
 

Sacred Heart Catholic Church 
Sacred Heart Mission: We, the Sacred Heart Catholic Church parish, are a 
community of Christian faith striving to teach the word of God, to minister the 

sacraments, and to share Jesus’ love. 
 

SACRED HEART UPCOMING EVENTS:  
THURSDAY, JANUARY 26th – Knights of Columbus Meeting 
SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 12th – Valentine’s Day Meal Fundraiser 
FRIDAY, FEBRUARY 24th – Fish Fry 
SUNDAY, MARCH 26th – Irish Fair 

http://www.alz.org/thelongestday
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HAT AND MITTEN DRIVE – The box is out again if anyone wants to donate warm gloves and mittens and hats.  If they are small, we donate 
them to the Baby Pantry, the rest are donated to the Salvation Army.  If anyone has any other ideas of where to donate them, please let the office 
know. 

 
WEST FORK FOOD PANTRY – If you or someone you know is in need, their hours are Thursdays from 2:00pm–5:00pm and the first Saturday 
of the month from 10:00am–12:00pm.  They are located on Main Street in Sheffield.  Their phone number is 641-892-4010.  You must be a 
resident of the West Fork School District to be eligible for receiving food. 
 
HAWKEYE HARVEST FOOD BANK is always in need of donated items.  There are baskets in the entry to the church to leave any items you 
want to donate. 

 

WORLDWIDE MARRIAGE ENCOUNTER – Marriage is a journey!  A Worldwide Marriage Encounter Experience can help you enrich your 
marriage and add some pizzazz to your journey.  Whether you’ve been married 1 year or 50, a Marriage Encounter Experience may be just the 
thing you need to put a breath of fresh air into your relationship.  Call 563-920-9419 for more information or sign up at wwme.org. 

 

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

          With Gratitude We Give                 

BUDGET                                January 15, 2023  BUILDING FUND  

Adults $1,815.00 Balance: $18,322.91 

Offertory $166.00 Donations $25.00 

Building $25.00 TOTAL:       $18,347.91 

TOTAL: $2,006.00  

  TOTAL CHRISTMAS DONATIONS: 
$9,449.00 

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Religious Education News 

TODAY, SUNDAY, JANUARY 22nd – Donuts: Dick and J. Staudt Families 
SUNDAY, JANUARY 29th – Youth Choir will sing at Mass.  Donuts: Orozco and Williams Families 
 
SAVE THE DATE: First Communion will be on Sunday, April 16th, at 8:00am Mass. 
 
***Donuts – The Guild will provide the donuts the 2nd half of the year, please assist with serving and clean -up.  
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

JANUARY 22, 2023 – 8:00am 
LECTOR:  Andrea Hanig 
EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS:  Sarah Johnson, Renee Laudner 
                                                Cassuandra Reed, Pat Sheldon 
MUSIC:  Kim Thyne, Ann Wolf 
SERVERS:  Uritzi & Oliver Orozco 
GREETERS/USHERS:  2nd Grade Class 
MONEY COUNTERS:  Paul Rowe, Charley Sprung 
ROSARY:  Dave Weiland 

JANUARY 29, 2023 – 8:00am 
LECTOR:  Lisa Schultz 
EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS:  Cathy Degen, Amanda Dick 
                                                Tim & Margaret Nuehring 
MUSIC:  Youth Choir 
SERVERS:  Brylie & Norah Hubka 
GREETERS/USHERS:  Tony & Renee Laudner 
MONEY COUNTERS:  Margaret Nuehring, Mary Schulz 
ROSARY:  Jeff Schultz  

 
FEBRUARY 5, 2023 – 8:00am 
LECTOR:  Charley Sprung 
EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS:  Cathy Degen, Amanda Dick 
                                                Tammy Hrubetz, Cassaundra Reed 
MUSIC:  Kaleb Hrubetz, Ann Wolf 
SERVERS:  Brylie & Norah Hubka, Ryann Orton 
GREETERS/USHERS:  Confirmation Class 
MONEY COUNTERS:  Jill Rowe, Sheri Sprung 
ROSARY:  Paul Rowe  

 
FEBRUARY 12], 2023 – 8:00am 
LECTOR:  Dave Weiland 
EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS:  Matt Reed, Pat Sheldon 
                                                Jim Weaver, Dave Weiland 
MUSIC:  Andrea & Avah Hanig, Kaleb Hrubetz 
SERVERS:  Levi & Jacob Staudt 
GREETERS/USHERS:  Bill & Denise Martin 
MONEY COUNTERS:  Les Knowles, Charley Sprung 
ROSARY:  Jim Rooney  

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

  

 

 

Pastor: Fr. Josh Link: 641.822.4950 (Rockwell), 641.357.3214 (Clear Lake) 
Council President: Jason Dick: rockwellcell@netins.net 
Building Committee Co-Chairs: Tim Nuehring: 641.430.4905, tim.nuehring@heftyseed.com; Gary Weiner: 641.425.1217 
Finance Committee Chair: Jane Weiland: 641-512-5861 
Bookkeeper/Guild President: Helen Cahalan: 641.822.4852, h.cahalan@sacredheartrockwell.org 
Coordinator of Religious Education: Amanda Dick: 641.903.9362, dickalynne@gmail.com 
Bulletin: Items for the bulletin? Email sacredheartrockwellbulletin@gmail.com or call Sarah Johnson: 641.822.3267.  Items due Thursday by 12:00pm! 

http://wwme.org/

